From: ANGELA BURNS

Sent: 15 November 2021 16:40
To: Local Plan

Subject: Local Plan objections

Please note my objections to the proposed developments in Lymm, on Rushgreen Road and Pool Lane/Warrington
Road.

Whilst | appreciate the need for some additional housing provision these proposed sites are in areas were the local
road infrastructure is already busy and additional traffic will create a delays, impair road safety, make the narrow
pavement unsafe to pedestrians, and environmental concerns. A ‘package of transport improvements’ is not
possible locally due to narrow rural roads and housing near to these roads. Already in Rushgreen Road vehicles ,
including buses, mount the kerbs to get through. Another 200 plus vehicles in this area with single entry from the
development will cause potential danger to other road users.

Regards,
Angela Burns

Sent from my iPhone





